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• The consumption tax proposals will, in spite of 

the points made above, be viewed by many as a 

radical, regressive, and impractical proposal. 

• Many of what the Report regards as minor and non-

controversial loophole closings will produce cries 

of outrage from small, but vocal, special interests. 
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Is the Report a Radical One? 

While the Report urges some significant changes in the 

income tax base, and calls for at least studying a consumption 

based tax, it should be emphasized that many characteristics 

of the present tax system would be retained, and many of the 

changes are presented as options. Specifically, charitable 

deductions, horne mortgage interest, and medical deductions 

are included as options, although the basic model plans 

assume they are eliminated. While there is a new "secondary 

worker" exemption permitted for couples in which both 

husband and wife work, the basis for taxation remains the 

family unit as it is today. 
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Use of the BTR Report 

In its present form, the BTR Report provides the 

research and background information nece~sary for considering 

fundamental changes in U.S. tax policy. While it provides 

two models, a comprehensive income tax and a consumption 

tax, it does not attempt to "sell" or even to recommend 

these particular models. There are many details (e.g., 

deduction items) which are presented on an optional basis 

rather than a recommended basis. Thus the present Report 

would not be appropriate, for example, for inclusion in your 

budget for FY '78. 

Your Tax Message will contain a number of specific 

proposals. The BTR Report is really a drastically different 

approach, an alternative to piecemeal, patching up of the 

system. To avoid getting bogged down in details, it sketches 

its proposals in more general terms, and these are not in 

the form appropriate for legislative recommendations to the 

Congress at this time. They are an attempt to describe the 

tax system of the future. There will be much work and many 

debates within and between the executive branch, the legislative 

branch, and the academic community before this new system 

finally becomes law. The important thing as Secretary Simon 

has stated, is to get the debate started, and the BTR is · 

designed to do just that. 






























































































































































































